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The Riverhead Crown Forest Licence and maps of the parcels relating to their iwi’s 
ownership are attached to this letter. 
 

2. If so please provide copy of such agreement, outlining the date of expiry, 
terms and conditions of cutting rights 

LINZ does not hold any agreement regarding cutting rights. Iwi will hold this, and 
any request for this information will need to be made to iwi. 

 
3. If not please provide all requested above and below for the company who 

has the current cutting rights. As above 

The licensee mentioned in the Crown Forest Licence (CFL) is Carter Holt Harvey 
Riverhead Forest Limited. On the 19th December 2005 the Riverhead Crown Forest 
Licence was transferred to the current licensee Matariki Forests North Island 
Limited, this is the latest information LINZ hold. Any cutting rights would be 
transferred to the current licensee and any request for this information will need 
to be made to iwi. 

 
4. Please also provide a breakdown of how such funds from the rights was 

historically spent or allocated by the state since 1990 and also to date. 

LINZ do not hold or receive funds for the cutting fees. LINZ also do not hold 
funds obtained from CFL license fees as these funds are transferred to the Crown 
Forest Rental Trust. The Crown Forest Rental Trust holds onto these fees as part 
of the treaty settlement process. On settlement day, the total amount of rental 
fees accumulated are then transferred to the relevant iwi.  

 
If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact 
ministerialsupport@linz.govt.nz.  

Please note, this response letter outlining our decision on your request, with your 
personal details withheld, and any attached documentation will be published on the Toitū 
Te Whenua Land Information New Zealand’s website. This is likely to be published by 31 
March 2023. 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this 
decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Matthew Bradley  
Acting Head of Crown Property 
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